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Our Mission Statement – As joyful followers of Jesus Christ, we 
welcome and care for all people. We boldly proclaim the Good News, 
share our faith, and love God by serving others. 
 
Our Statement of Welcome – Accepting those who Christ has already 
accepted, Kure Memorial Lutheran Church affirms that all people, 
regardless of race, national origin, sexual orientation, or economic 
status, are unconditionally welcome to our community of faith and 
are invited to join us in worship, fellowship, and ministry. 
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     FROM PASTOR DAN 
 

“For it is by grace…” (Ephesians 2:8) 

 

 

This is the time of year when we begin to see more and more surfers 

heading out to “catch some waves”!  

 

Which makes me think…have you ever wondered where the phrase 

“Surfin’ on God’s Grace” ever came from…and what is really meant by 

it?   

 

I’m sure you’ve noticed it, at least a time or two if you’ve read my 

column in the newsletter or received an email or letter from me! 

 

If so…and even if you haven’t wondered…hopefully I’ve instilled 

some curiosity in you!  Well…I’m not going to tell you here!  But I do 

invite you to come to worship on June 9, where our worship service 

will be focused on that phrase!  All of the scripture readings, the songs and prayers will help to give a fuller 

understanding of why that is such an important phrase in my life and ministry!  I look forward to seeing you and 

sharing with you!   

 

 

Surfin' on God's Grace!   

Pastor Dan 
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                                                                   YOUTH & FAMILY MINISTRY 
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                        NEWS BITES 
 

 

 

From Pastor Dan: Chris and I are away…until June 7. Our daughter Heather is getting married out of town.  

Pastor Elizabeth Villegas will be filling in for me on Sunday, June 2. Many of you may remember Pastor 

Elizabeth, from when she filled in for me when I was away last October! Pastor Jonathan Conrad, of St. Paul’s 

Lutheran Church in Wilmington will be on call for me while I’m away in the case of an emergency. His number 

is 336-479-8665 if you have a need!    

 

Monthly Men’s Breakfast for June! We are looking forward to meeting for our June Men’s Breakfast on 

June 22! Pastor Dan will be there to unlock and get coffee going around 8am. Breakfast begins at 8:30 am.  

Please let Pastor Dan know if you plan to bring something! Looking forward to seeing you all!  

(pdannybeachguy@gmail.com)  

 

June Birthday Sunday…will be on Sunday, June 2…following worship! We hope you will join in 

celebrating everyone with a June Birthday!  

 

Holy Communion on the Second Tuesday of the Month! We invite you to join us on June 11 at 10:30, for a 

short Holy Communion Service in the sanctuary. This is an opportunity to gather in a small group setting to 

receive the gift of Holy Communion. Even if you attend worship and receive communion regularly, it’s a 

chance to gather with others and receive the gift of our Lord Jesus during the week. So, mark your calendars… 

and if you can’t make it this month…make plans to join us in July! Feel free to contact Pr. Dan as well to make 

other arrangements.   

 

KMLC Mission trip 2024! We wanted to remind you of our upcoming mission trip to Florida! We will have a 

blessing/sending for our mission team on Sunday, June 30 during worship. There are 13 of us who will be 

traveling to Florida to serve at Give Kids the World in Kissimmee, near Orlando as well as serving at the 

Second Harvest Food Bank of Central Florida. We will be traveling the week of July 2-9. Please keep us all in 

your prayers! Here is a list of all who are traveling: Beth Gavigan, Sarah Wilson, Marsha and Robert Rhyne, 

Don and Debbie Price, Kelley and Jim Hargrave, Cyn-Dee Frohlich and John Vorisek, Tracy Gourville, Chris 

and Dan Keck.   

 

Summer Beach Services begin June 12!! Our summer beach services will be starting up on Wednesday, June 

12 beginning at 7 pm! We will be gathering on the beach at the access at Ave. N in Kure Beach this year!  

Please note the change of location from previous years! That access is accessible for folks with physical 

limitations. Come on out to worship with us! Bring your beach chair or blanket, sand toys for the kids and join 

us for a meaningful time together! 

 

Food Pantry Box: The last words in our KMLC Mission Statement affirm that we “love God by serving 

others.”  These words are not just printed on the cover of our Worship outline each Sunday. Rather, they are 

words that we live by every day. One demonstration of this is our Congregation’s continuing commitment to 

assist individuals in our local community with food insufficiencies. Your donations of groceries on the 2nd 

Sunday of each month, designated as “Pantry Box Sunday,” and, any day, are a demonstration of this care and 

concern. In addition to enabling the daily stocking of our Food Pantry Box, your generosity has amounted to 48 

bags of groceries for the Help Center since the start of 2024! Thank you so much for your support. A big thank 

you, as well, to Harriet McNeill. Harriet is our faithful grocery bags picker-upper and Help Center deliverer!! 

For the month of June, we will be collecting: canned fruit, jelly, canned meat, cold cereal, and rice (1 lb bags). 

PANTRY BOX SUNDAY will be Sunday June 9. For more information, please contact John Ellen 

(67jellen@gmail.com) or MJ Shalanski (maryjo.shalanski@gmail.com). 
  

 

 

mailto:pdannybeachguy@gmail.com


 4 

 

Sunday School: Our elementary Sunday School student group has grown! We need additional volunteers to 

help our Sunday School program continue to flourish, and to offer more classes. Please contact Christine for 

more details (kmlc.preschool@gmail.com). 
 

Property Ministry Team Meeting: Will be on June 4th at 1:30 in the KMLC Fellowship Hall. For more 

information, please contact Keith Graff (khgraff@charter.net). 
 

Book Club: During June the Book Club will be enjoying some light summer reading with The Loggerhead 

Murders by Georgia Ann Mullen. We will meet in the Fellowship Hall on Thursday, June 

20th at 5:30 PM. As always, everyone is welcome to join us for food, fellowship, fun, and 

a discussion of the book. Please let the office know if you will be joining us. 
“After her husband is killed, Abby Finn retreats to Goose Inlet where someone is poaching 

sea turtle eggs and leaving human body parts beneath the nests. Is her husband to blame?  

In her quest to clear her husband’s name, Abby discovers covert investigative reporter 

skills and a talent for breaking and entering. She gets dumped into an alligator-patrolled 

creek and is chased across a river while a mammoth container ship bears down on her 

kayak. Despite the threats on her life, will she succeed in identifying the poacher, the 

mutilator, and the murderer? Will she discover who killed her husband?” (goodreads.com) 

 

Remember in Prayer List: Thank you for taking the time to assist us in keeping the Remember in Prayer list 

up to date. To add a name to the prayer list, please email or call the office with the information.  The Remember 

in Prayer list is updated monthly. (kurememorial@kurememorial.com or 910-458-5266) 
 

The Prayer Circle: The Prayer Circle meets weekly on Tuesday’s at 11:00 am inside the church to pray, join  

us! Contact the office for more details (910-458-5266 or kurememorial@kurememorial.com).  
 

Friday morning book club meets on Friday Mornings at 9:30 am, at 316 Goldsboro. For more information, 

or if you would like to join us, contact Sarah Tardio (513-532-8276). 
 

Sanctuary Flowers: To sponsor sanctuary flowers, please choose an available Sunday date from the sign-up 

form on the bulletin board at the entrance of the church (Narthex). The cost of sponsorship for the floral 

arrangement is $25.00. Your dedication will be acknowledged in the Sunday Bulletin. The flowers will be 

displayed in the sanctuary. The arrangement is yours to take home to enjoy after service! For more information, 

please call the church office (910-458-5266). 
 

Service Ministry Team: We meet the second Tuesday of each month via Zoom. Our next meeting will be June 

11 at 2 pm via Zoom. For more information on how to volunteer or get involved with the service ministry team, 

contact Kelley Hargrave (jkhargrave@sbcglobal.net). 
 

Sanctuary Candle: Our Sanctuary Candle burns continually, signifying the unswerving presence of the spirit 

of the Lord in our hearts and in our lives. To sponsor the sanctuary candle, choose an available date from the 

sign-up form on the bulletin board at the entrance of the church. The cost of sponsorship is $5.00; an 

acknowledgement will be made in the Sunday Bulletin. For more information, please contact the church office 

(910-458-5266). 

 

Juneteenth Activities 2024: Juneteenth, officially Juneteenth National Independence Day, is a federal holiday 

in the United States. It is celebrated annually on June 19 to commemorate the end of slavery. The holiday's 

name is a portmanteau of the words "June" and "nineteenth", as it was on June 19,1865, when Major General 

Gordon Granger ordered the final enforcement of the Emancipation Proclamation in Texas at the end of the 

American Civil War. Some local events to commemorate and celebrate Juneteenth in the area are listed here 

with additional information. Please see some suggested community activities on the next page. 
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• Juneteenth Celebration at the Cameron Art Museum (3201 S 17th St) on Sunday, June 16th 4:00 pm - 

7:00 pm. The Juneteenth Committee of Wilmington Inc. and Speak Ya Peace will host an afternoon of 

celebration with poetry readings, spoken word and music! The afternoon opens with libations and a 

reading from Langston Hughes followed by words from historians Sonya Bennetone Patrick and Mama 

Makeda. Hear music and poetry from Soltree Reign and take part in community conversations from 

local organizations. Sample local flavors from food trucks, and enjoy children’s activities in the galleria. 

Regular admission applies. Suggested donation: $5 

• Juneteenth Family Fun at the YMCA Pool (Lower Cape Fear Pool 2815 S College) is Wednesday, June 

19th: 1:00 pm - 3:00 pm. YWCA Aquatics Staff is hosting a pizza party for all ages. The day will 

include pizza, drinks, pool games for all ages facilitated by YWCA Lifeguards, and music. 

Preregistration is required with limited tickets available. $5 per person non-members / $3 members / $0 

for members with monthly pool passes. Call 910-799-6820 x 109 for tickets.  

• Bad and Boujee Black History Brunch and Day Party on Sunday, June 23rd, 12:00 - 7:00 pm. Belle Vue 

Wilmington, 1125 N 4th Street. WilmingtoNColor will be celebrating the rich heritage of Wilmington 

NC and Black History on the Historic Northside of downtown Wilmington known as Brooklyn Arts  

District. At 1:00 and 3:00 pm, attendees will be able to take a rich heritage guided tour of Wilmington 

(you will be picked up in front of the venue and returned an hour later). Tickets are available through 

eventbrite. 

• Community Poetry Workshop at the CAM with NC Poet Laureate Jaki Shelton Green, Sunday, June 29th 

from 11:00 – 2:00. Her poem, This I Know For Sure, below, acknowledges the joys of Juneteenth and 

continues her call to remembrance of ancestry and hard earned freedom. All ages are invited to work 

with the artist and local poets Mahlaynee Cooper, Dierdre Parker, and Tim Joyner for a collective poetry 

writing workshop in honor of Juneteenth. This workshop is a collaboration with The Juneteenth 

Committee of Wilmington, New Hanover County and Cameron Art Museum. 

 

 

Seabreeze Heritage Series at 
Pleasure Island Library 

   
Following the historic marker installation on May 31, join us in June for a series of presentations 
covering the history and heritage of the Seabreeze Beach Resort Community. Registration is not 

required, but space is limited. 
  

Friday, June 7 - 3:00 PM 

Before it's lost: Discovering the history of Seabreeze, NC 

Rebecca Taylor, Local Historian 

  

Saturday, June 8 - 3:00 PM  
Honored Elders of Seabreeze 

Freeman family descendant Ruby Freeman and community elders 

 

Friday, June 21 - 3:00 PM 

Ecology of Freeman Park 
Kristin Holloman-Noe, NC Aquarium at Fort Fisher 

  

Saturday, June 22 - 3:00 PM 

Generations of Seabreeze 
Christopher Eaton, Freeman Descendant 

 

 

 

https://libraryaware.com/306VWJ?SID=fa56f541-aec7-477e-b829-2d41284b4038
https://libraryaware.com/306VWJ?SID=fa56f541-aec7-477e-b829-2d41284b4038
https://libraryaware.com/306VWK?SID=fa56f541-aec7-477e-b829-2d41284b4038
https://libraryaware.com/306VWM?SID=fa56f541-aec7-477e-b829-2d41284b4038
https://libraryaware.com/306VWN?SID=fa56f541-aec7-477e-b829-2d41284b4038
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                               FROM THE FINANCIAL SECRETARY 

We want to thank everyone who contributed to making our May contributions so successful. Thanks to a few 

extra Tithes received, we met our Mission Plan goal for the month. These contributions gave us some funds that 

begin to make up for our previous monthly deficits. During the month of May, 66 families contributed - with 

the weekly range being 18 to 28 families. Our Mission Plan goal for $ 20,202 and our actual tithes and offerings 

were $ 27,586. Our Rice Bowl offering for Soaring As Eagles amounted to $ 357.50. We are thankful to our 

KMLC family who continue to support our Mission Plan through generous giving.  

 
 

  VOLUNTEERING 
 

 

Sunday Lunch Ministry: We always welcome assistance with the weekly shopping, lunch preparation, 

distribution of lunches, and donation of water. If you would like to assist, contact Jean Graff, 309-339-9272, or 

drop by the Fellowship Hall after service as the lunches are prepped and packed. We would love to have you! 

 

A Call for Amazing, Selfless, Dedicated Volunteers! From Becky Doherty, Program Coordinator New 

Hanover County Senior Resource Center (910-798-6406, 910-798-6411, or bdoherty@nhcgov.com 2222). Food 

insecurity continues to be a huge issue in New Hanover County. Food programs are growing weekly, and we 

are working to spread the word about the need for volunteers. Over the next few weeks, we hope to fill many of 

the vacant volunteer roles with the following community partners:  

• New Hanover County Home Delivered Meals Program: volunteer drivers needed now more than ever; 

permanent routes are available. And mileage reimbursement offered. 

• Bread for Life Senior Pantry: 2-3 volunteers needed to assist with delivering food every 3rd Friday of 

the month from the Bread for Life Senior Pantry (N. Kerr) to low-income residents at Hadden Hall 

(Caswell St.). Loading and unloading cars with food. Reliability and good transportation are paramount. 

Shift is approx. 8:30-11:00.  

• Feast Down East Mobile Farmers Market: FDE volunteers greet customers, bag food purchases, and as 

cashier utilize an iPad system (if applicable). Shifts are less than three hours and volunteers will be on 

their feet. Volunteers receive a $15 market credit for helping out and there is flexibility as you choose 

your shift and location through SignUpGenius.  

• First Fruit Ministries: Various roles available. FFM is a nonprofit organization in Wilmington that 

provides outreach (including many meals/food programs) and supportive housing to people experiencing 

homelessness and human trafficking.  

• Good Shepherd Center: Front Desk Volunteers assist shelter staff and interact with guests. Saturday and 

Sunday sorters needed for Second Helpings food salvage program. Sub drivers and subs for dinner 

groups also needed.  

 

AmeriCorps is seeking volunteer drivers: Help homebound seniors by delivering meals (AmeriCorp serves 

650 seniors per day!). Monday through Friday, schedules are flexible. Drive your own car; reimbursement for 

mileage is available. Routes take 1.5-2 hours. Background screening required. Orientation June 12, at 2:00 and 

another will be held in July. Contact Becky Doherty at 910-798-6406 or bdoherty@nhcgov.com).  

 

*** 

The poem on the next page originally appeared in the June 2023 issue of WALTER magazine. In this poem, 

North Carolina Poet Laureate Jaki Shelton Green writes about the joy of Juneteenth and the horror that came 

before it. Green resides in Mebane, North Carolina. She is offering a poetry workshop at the Cameron Art 

Museum on Saturday, June 29th: 11:00 am – 2:00 pm. Registration is required. (Illustration by Stephen Hayes, a 

Durham-based artist who works in sculpture, tapestry, wood cuts and more. Many of his works have been 

displayed at the Cameron, including Boundless, which is currently on display.)  
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A Prayer for Father’s Day- to celebrate the influence of Fathers and Fatherhood 

 

Let us praise those fathers who have striven to balance the demands of work, marriage, and children 

with an honest awareness of both joy and sacrifice. Let us praise those fathers who, lacking a good 

model for a father, have worked to become a worthy and virtuous father. 

Let us praise those fathers who, by their own account, were not always there for their children, but 

who continue to offer those children, now grown, their love and support. As well, let us pray for those 

fathers who have been wounded by words and actions of their children. 

Let us praise those fathers who, despite marital discord, have remained in their children's lives. Let us 

praise those fathers whose children are adopted, and whose love and support has nurtured a thriving 

life. 

Let us praise those fathers who, as stepfathers, freely choose the obligation of fatherhood and earned 

their step children's love and respect. Let us praise those fathers who have lost a child to death, and 

continue to hold the child in their heart. 

Let us praise those men who have no children, but cherish the next generation as if they were their 

own. Let us praise those men who have "fathered" us in their role as mentors and guides. 

Let us praise those men who are about to become fathers; may they openly delight in their children. 

And let us praise those fathers who have died, but live on in our memory and whose love continues to 

nurture us. 

 
(- Prayer of Kirk Loadman adapted by Debra Mooney, PhD) 
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                                                                       June 2024 
 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

10:00 Worship & 

Sunday school 

12:15 Sunday lunch 

Ministry 

BIRTHDAY 

SUNDAY 

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday  

Easton Piccinin 

 

 

 

6:30 Church 

Council 

 

11:00 Prayer 

Circle  

 

1:30 Property 

Ministry Team 

 

Happy Birthday 

Robbie Ellen 

 

Happy  

Birthday 

Evan Hines 

Happy Birthday 

Debbie Sellig 

 

9:30 Friday 

morning book 

group 

 

 

 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

10:00 Worship & 

Sunday school 

12:15 Sunday lunch 

Ministry 

PANTRY BOX 

SUNDAY 

Happy Birthday 

Chris Burkauskas 

Keren Matthews 

Tony Sabetti 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday 

Brian Graham 

 

6:30 council 

meeting 

10:30 Holy 

Communion 

 

 

11:00 Prayer 

Circle  

 

2:00 Service 

Ministry Team 

Zoom 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:00 Beach 

Worship 

 9:30 Friday 

morning book 

group 

 

 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

10:00 Worship & 

Sunday school 

12:15 Sunday lunch 

Ministry 

Happy Birthday 

Tom Wetzel 

Kristin Bloch 

 

5:00 – 8:00 

OUTBACK 

ROCK 

(Vacation Bible 

School) 

11:00 Prayer 

Circle  

Happy Birthday 

Richard Vecchio 

5:00 – 8:00 

OUTBACK 

ROCK (Vacation 

Bible School) 

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday 

Cyn-Dee Frohlich 

5:00 – 8:00 

OUTBACK 

ROCK (Vacation 

Bible School) 

7:00 Beach 

Worship 

 

5:30 Book club 

9:30 Friday 

morning book 

group 

 

Happy 

Anniversary 

Debra & 

William Buckley 

8:30 Men’s 

Breakfast 

 

Happy 

Birthday 

Debra 

Buckley 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

10:00 Worship & 

Sunday school 

12:15 Sunday lunch 

Ministry 

 

 

Happy Birthday 

Alexis 

Thompson 

Happy 

Anniversary 

Robert & 

Marsha Rhyne 

11:00 Prayer 

Circle  

 

 

7:00 Beach 

Worship 

 9:30 Friday 

morning book 

group 

Happy Birthday 

Eleanor Lundy 

 

 

 

30 24 3030 

26 
27 28 29 

10:00 Worship & 

Sunday school 

12:15 Sunday lunch 

Ministry 

RICE BOWL 

SUNDAY 
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JUNE WORSHIP ASSISTANTS 
 

Date Ushers Assisting 

Minister 

Reader Sign AV 

June 2  Mel & Pat Jones Marcus 

Matzke 

Jim Hargrave Jen Carter Peter Yandow 

June 9 Beth & Patrick 

Gavigan 

John Ellen Julie Dawson Amber Lang Colby Shoffer 

June 16 Shoffer family Beth 

Gavigan  

Pat Jones Jen Carter Joshua 

Petermann 

June 23 Jay Stewart & Jack 

Campbell 

Beth 

Gavigan  

John Ellen Amber Lang Peter Yandow 

June 30 Petermann family Marcus 

Matzke 

Chris Keck Jen Carter Zachary 

Petermann 

 

 

 

 

KMLC PANTRY BOX 
 

 

The summer heat is here! This means a change in food items that we stock in our KMLC Pantry Box. The 

following is a list of grocery items that do not spoil in the summer heat.   

Applesauce; Beef jerky; Cereals; Coffee/Tea Cookies (without chocolate chips); Pop Tarts; Crackers; Dried 

fruits; Fruit snacks; Granola bars (without chocolate chips); Microwaveable bowls (rice, macaroni, soups); 

Oatmeal; Powdered eggs; Ramen noodles; Trail mix; *Cans with pop tops are especially appreciated!  

Questions or suggestions can be emailed to MJ Shalanski (maryjo.shalanski@gmail.com) or John Ellen 

(67jellen@gmail.com). Please help sustain this community food ministry! 
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 REMEMBER IN PRAYER  
 

 

Please pray for those who are Homebound, Hospitalized and have Special Concerns: 

Bill Clark, Carl Ford, Chasity, Danny Peterson, Don Ging, Eleanor Lundy, Ellen Prevette, Evie Frey and Rachel 

Brendle, Gabby Portu, Gray Autry, Heddy Sass, Herb Flammer, Janet Kassor, Jaydon Matthews, Jean Behanna, 

Jean Tennant, Jewel Autry, Joe Prusa, John Gorville Joseph Murtha, Ken May, Laura McMahon, Lisa Lee, 

Margaret Burgham, Marsha Edens, Mary Adobato, Mathias Warne, Maxine Jordan, Megan Peoplis, Pat Hankin, 

Pete Peterson, Rick and Sharon Ellis, Rose and Andrew Kuebler, Sandra, Senka Gambino, Steve Post, Steve 

Siferd, Terry Ford, Terry Hambel, Tim and Janie McAuliffe, Tom Grady, Trudy Ford, Rose, Andrew Kuebler, 

Lindsay Girardot, Clara, Josh and Tori Swartz. 
 

Please pray for the caregivers as they care for those who are ill. 
 

Pray for the missions of our church:  

Federal Point Help Center; Coupons to Service men’s families; Good Shepherd (food & supplies); Katie B 

Hines Senior Center lunch program; New Hanover County Special Olympics; KMLC Preschool; Trinity Grove; 

The Sunday Lunch Ministry 
 

Students Attending College / Seminary: 

Christopher Schwenker- Cape Fear Community College; Emily Graff-Completed Internship/Awaiting Pastoral 

Call; Katie Elkin-Pastoral Internship Zion Lutheran, Loveland, Co; Mackenzie Clark-Hood College, Maryland; 

Isabella Galindo-UNC-Wilmington; Mia Shoffner-UNC Pembroke; Preston Gourville-Vanderbilt; Jordan 

Gourville-University of South Carolina; Sydney Roy/Cape Fear Community College/Jade Denne- UNC School 

of Medicine Chapel Hill  
 

Military Personnel Serving: 

Col Wayne Lett at McDill Tampa; Duncan Fortney at USAF Base in Djbouti, Africa; John Brandon in Wayton, 

Utah; Marley Von Cannon at a Naval Base in Walton County Florida; Nick Schwenker – Fort Liberty, NC; 

Pastor Drew Goodson, US Navy Chaplain; Rileigh Fortney at Maimstrom AFB, Montana; Steven Blum at Fort 

Liberty, NC 
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KMLC STAFF 
 
 

Pastor:         Dan Keck 

Church Office Manager:      Tracy Barton 

Musician & Choir Director:                 Kristin Woodie 

Coordinator of Youth & Family Ministry              Christine Hughes 

 

COUNCIL MEMBERS FOR 2024 

Gayle Palamara, Jim Hargrave, Peter Yandow, Eleanor Lundy, Cory Petermann, Marcus Matzke, 

Butch Von Cannon Ann-Marie Cooper, Christine Hughes, Matthew Shuttleworth 

 

COUNCIL OFFICERS-  

     President:          Gayle Palamara 

     Vice President:  Jim Hargrave 

     Secretary:          Peter Yandow 

     Treasurer:          co: Eleanor Lundy 

                               Co: Marcus Matzke 

   
MINISTRY TEAMS Chairs and Council Liaisons 

 

Discipleship:               Chair, Darcy Hearne                910-547-9847     darcellalee@aol.com 

                                     Liaison, Butch Von Cannon      336-847-1912       voncannoninc@aol.com 

Service:                       Chair, Kelley Hargrave              616-886-2283         jkhargrave@sbcglobal.net 

                                     Liaison, Jim Hargrave                910-431-6204        jkhargrave@sbcglobal.net                        

Resource:                    Chair, Peter Yandow                  910-398-3583        petermyandow@yahoo.com 

                                     Liaison, TBD 

Property:           Chair, Keith Graff                      309-370-7786         khgraff@charter.net 

                                     Liaison, Christine Hughes          609-534-3377        chughes101815@gmail.com 

Worship:                     Chair, TBD 

                                     Liaison, Gayle Palamara             910-431-6204        gaylepalamara@yahoo.comj 

Nurture:                     Chair:                                                             

                                     Liaison, Roshell Heckendorf      715-531-8976         roshellheckendorf@yahoo.com 

Pre-School:                 Director, Celeste Carpenter        910-409-5572        kmlc.preschool@gmail.com 

                                     Liaison, Matthew Shuttleworth  910-264-7941        matthewshutt123@gmail.com 

Endowment:               Chair, Garner Von Cannon         910-458-1948        graychan@aol.com  

                                     Liaison, Ann-Marie Cooper        910-431-6204        ACooper@allstate.com 

AV Coordinator:       Cory Petermann                          402-968-8592       atecoryjp@yahoo.com 
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